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Pombo Fires Back at Critics Report on Species Act 

San Joaquin News Service

By Malcolm Maclachlan
Thursday, Apr 28, 2005 
Rep. Richard Pombo, R-Tracy, is sparring with environmentalists again, this time over a report he asked the federal government's General Accounting Office for on the Endangered Species Act.

The 47-page GAO report came out Tuesday and was prepared in response to a request Pombo filed around a year ago. It's designed to evaluate the spending decisions that the Fish and Wildlife Service has made in trying to support the ESA. 

Shortly after the report came out, Pombo's office at the House Resources Committee, which he chairs, put out a press release with the headline, "GAO Endangered Species Report: Little Reason to Expect Poor Recovery Record to Improve."

In this release, Pombo's office asserted that the report vindicated many of the statements he had been making about the ESA.

Pombo's release noted that "not a single animal with the highest recovery priority was among the 20 species receiving the most FWS recovery dollars" and that 92 percent of endangered species were listed in the top half of the priority rankings.

"If everything is a priority, then nothing is," said Brian Kennedy, press secretary for Pombo on the resources committee.

Pombo critics immediately jumped on the release. On Wednesday, the Center for Biological Diversity issued its own release, claiming that Pombo's office misinterpreted and twisted the report's conclusions. 

"These are just Pombo's stock attacks on the ESA, and he's trying to put words in the mouth of the GAO," said Kieran Suckling, policy director for the center. "He has a long history of lying about the Endangered Species Act."

The center's statement brought up numerous issues with Pombo's release. For one thing, it said funding for different species is based not only on the level of threat but the amount of habitat, the types of threats and the measures needed to address them.

Priority was also given to species that were judged to have a higher chance of recovery.

"All you need to conclude that the Endangered Species Act has a poor recovery record is to look at the information posted on the Fish and Wildlife Web site," countered Kennedy. "You can disagree with the chairman's interpretation of the data, but to accuse him of lying is ridiculous and shameless."

Much of the crux of Pombo's critique of the ESA has hinged on his contention that it has failed because few species have recovered to the point where they can be taken off the endangered list.

While representatives of the GAO did not return calls for comment, the report's introduction states: "The purpose of the act is to conserve endangered and threatened species ... funding availability to recover species is only a small fraction of what federal scientists believe is needed."

Kennedy said that Pombo would be among the first to fight for greater funding once he has the reforms he wants.

He went on to characterize Pombo's critics as a small group of Bay Area environmentalists who could generate press coverage in California but were virtually ignored in Washington.

As an example, Kennedy cited Pombo's supposed support for a bill to open up the U.S. coasts to offshore oil drilling. While environmentalists are fond of using this alleged bill as a scare tactic, Kennedy said, it doesn't 

exist.

George Miller, D-Martinez, said that Pombo's efforts to overhaul the ESA have gotten a lot of attention in Washington, even if the stories have sometimes been lost among the flurry of recent coverage about Tom DeLay and Terri Schiavo.

"To suggest that no one in Congress disagrees with him on this is false," Miller said. "He says that the Endangered Species Act has been ineffective while supporting a bill that prevents Fish and Wildlife from using habitat for recovery."

The bill in question, The Critical Habitat Enhancement Act (House Resolution 1299), was proposed by another congressman from Northern California, Dennis Cardoza, D-Merced. Pombo is not a sponsor, but has voiced support for the bill. According to Miller, it severely restricts which lands can be classified as critical habitat. 

http://www.lodinews.com/articles/2005/04/28/news/7_pombo_050428.txt
Bay Area Environmentalists Increasingly Targeting Pombo 

San Joaquin News Service

By Malcolm Maclachlan
Wednesday, Apr 27, 2005 
The meeting was about protecting the Farallon Islands. But at a mid-April town hall event in San Francisco, a San Francisco Board of Supervisors member got up in front of an audience of 60 and voiced what seemed to be on the minds of many.

"The strategy has got to change toward knocking out people like Mr. Pombo," Jake McGoldrick said. 

His words were met with a tremendous round of applause.

Last fall, Rep. Richard Pombo, R-Tracy, easily won a seventh term. But the congressman's recent work to rewrite environmental laws has earned him the notice of environmentalists and politicians in the nearby Bay Area.

Increasingly, there seems to be a Bay Area movement growing to unseat Tracy's powerful local congressman. For some, getting rid of Pombo seems to have become a top priority.

http://www.lodinews.com/articles/2005/04/27/news/9_pombo_050427.txt
Ninth Circuit Says Environmental Activists Must Prove Harm To Species,

Not Just Allege

Idaho Rancher's Case Means Environmentalists Can No Longer Terrorize Property Owners with Baseless Allegations

BOISE, ID; April 25, 2005: In an important victory for western property owners, the United States Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals has ruled for Pacific Legal Foundation, and Idaho rancher Verl Jones' family, in a closely watched case that addresses the standard by which injunctions can be issued under the Endangered Species Act. The Ninth Circuit's ruling clarifies for the first time that environmental plaintiffs must present actual evidence that a species is likely to be harmed before an injunction can be issued against a property owner, and that a lack of evidence of past harm is indicative of the likelihood of future harm.

For years, environmental plaintiffs have been able to get injunctions ordering private property owners to cease legal activity on their land on the basis of mere allegations alone. PLF has long argued, as it did in the

Joneses' case, that there must be an evidentiary showing of real harm to a species before a court can issue an injunction that would result in serious economic harm to the property owner. The Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals

agreed. 

"The court said environmentalists have to prove their case, not just allege it," said Russ Brooks, managing attorney for Pacific Legal Foundation's Pacific Northwest Center. "The court's decision means that environmental activists can no longer use the Endangered Species Act as a weapon against property owners without a shred of evidence that any species is actually being harmed."

"For too long, environmentalists have been able to easily obtain injunctions against property owners on the basis that courts should give the benefit of the doubt to the species. The Ninth Circuit has just put environmentalists

on notice that now they are going to have to give courts legitimate evidence of a likelihood of harm they can't get away with destroying people's lives on baseless allegations anymore," Brooks said. 

The unpublished decision is significant because it is the first time the Ninth Circuit has clarified the type of evidence that must be demonstrated in

order for an environmental plaintiff to obtain an injunction under the ESA. 

"This decision should give a lot of property owners hope where they have felt powerless against environmentalists' frivolous lawsuits for years," added Brooks. "It's been a long time coming, but the tide is turning and it's turning for the rights of property owners and reasonableness in environmental laws."

http://governance.net

 Powerful U.S. Farm Groups Take Action To Re-Open Trade with Canada



Canada NewsWire

Friday, April 22, 2005



CALGARY, April 22 /CNW/ - The American Farm Bureau (AFB), one of the strongest voices in U.S. agriculture, has joined the National Cattlemen's Beef Association (NCBA) and other concerned groups in legal action to re-open the U.S. border to Canadian cattle. The AFB, NCBA, 18 state farm bureaus, 29 state cattle organizations, National Pork Producers Council and individual U.S. cattle producers filed an amicus curiae "friend of the court" brief in the Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals in support of the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) rule to re-open the border to live Canadian cattle and an expanded list of beef products.

"Having these influential voices in U.S. agriculture file this brief sends a powerful message to the Executive, Legislative and Judicial branches of the U.S. government that the U.S. has nothing to fear and much to gain from re-opening trade with Canada," says Stan Eby, President of the Canadian Cattlemen's Association (CCA). "The CCA met regularly with these groups to ensure they understood the facts and based their decisions on science, not fear-mongering."

The AFB stated in a news release, "The Agriculture Department fully investigated all aspects of Canada's science-based system to control and prevent bovine spongiform encephalopathy (BSE) before it issued a rule that would have re-opened the U.S. border to Canadian cattle, and a District Court judge from Montana erred when he blocked USDA from implementing the rule..."

The news release goes on to state, "Instead of affording the agency (USDA) the deference it was due, the court rejected the agency's explanation for its decision, disregarded the scientific evidence and expert opinion on which that decision was based and repeatedly substituted its judgment for that of the agency. The District Court's order granting the preliminary injunction (to block the USDA rule) should be vacated."

CCA is the National Voice for the Beef Cattle Industry, representingover 90,000 Cattle Producers

http://press.arrivenet.com/bus/article.php/625254.html
Restoring the Land
Herald and News

Wednesday, April 27, 2005

Holly Owens

Owners of a Sprague River ranch earn pair of awards for efforts 

A restoration project that started over 10 years ago at a ranch located along the Sprague River is now gaining recognition. 

Jim and Caren Goold, the owners of Goold's Sprague River Ranch, recently received a pair of restoration awards from the Klamath Basin Ecosystem Restoration Office, through the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, and Oregon State University Extension Service.

The Goolds installed riparian fencing to improve river banks stabilization, and created a tail water recovery system designed to keep runoff from their pastures from entering the river.

The Goolds operate a 500-acre cattle ranch near the community of Sprague River where they keep about 80 or 90 head of their own cattle year-round. In the summer they take in over 350 cow-calf pair from a cattleman in the Red Bluff area.

When the Goolds bought the ranch over 30 years ago, the banks along the river were mostly bare ground, with very little vegetation. Now they're covered with grass, willow, sedges and brush, 10 years after riparian fencing was installed through programs with the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation and Klamath Water Users Association.

"It's starting to look the way - it's been explained to me - as it did years back," Jim Goold said.

http://www.heraldandnews.com/articles/2005/04/27/news/agriculture/ag1.txt
Quote of the Week

“Guts get you there” – B.C. Forbes

Upcoming KWUA Activity:

May 2 –     KWUA Power Committee Meeting


     7:00pm, KWUA Office

May 11 -   KWUA Board Meeting

                  6:00pm, KWUA Office

May 12 -   KID Board Meeting

To unsubscribe to this newsletter send email to kwua@cvcwireless.net with “UNSUBSCRIBE” in the subject line.
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